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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
November 7, 2013
2:30p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Marcella Lowe (Chair), Patti Anania, Joe Andrews, Keith Johnson
Excused: George Spencer, Ted Wendler
See attached sheet for additional attendees
The meeting was called to order at 2:36 p.m. by Chairwoman Lowe.
Audit #735 – Payroll Disaster Recovery:  Keith Johnson reviewed several major findings of the audit. The Council Auditor’s Office questioned the safeguarding of employee data stored on a flash drive and taken to an employee’s home for safekeeping where the flash drive was not password protected and it was to be accessed on a personal computer without encryption software.  The audit also identified 2 occasions on which the safe in the payroll office was not properly locked and found that the Standard Operating Procedures has not been updated to include the latest encryption procedures.  The Payroll Office and the Information Technology Division are working on moving the payroll data to encrypted servers and doing away with the need to store data on flash drives.  The group discussed the familiar finding about weaknesses in updating and adhering to standard operating procedures, which has been a common theme in audits over the years, and determined to recommend that the full TRUE Commission invite appropriate City officials to discuss this topic at the December commission meeting.
Audit #736 – Police and Fire Pension Fund:  Commissioners Wendler and Johnson have agreed to review this audit and will be prepared to report at the committee’s December meeting.
#737 – Council Auditor’s Follow-up Report: the committee is interested in the follow-up to Audit #672 – Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development fund, which will be discussed by guest speakers at this afternoon’s commission meeting.  The committee may recommend action after hearing the presentation.

#738 – Quarterly Budget Summary through June 30, 2013: Commissioner Lowe reviewed the report and found nothing of particular note.

Motion (Lowe): recommend that the TRUE Commission approve Audit #738 without comment – approved.
#739 – Recreation and Community Programming Division Revenues Audit: Commissioners Brown and Anania have volunteered to lead this review and will have questions to pose to the speakers who will represent the City administration at the December meeting to discuss SOPs and cash handling procedures.

#740 – Information Technologies Billing Audit: Commissioner Johnson volunteered to do the review and report at the December meeting.

#741 – Council Auditor’s Office Annual Report: will be discussed at the December meeting.

#742 – Budget Summary for FY13/14: will be discussed at the December meeting.
The group discussed potentially recommending that the TRUE Commission recommend to the Mayor and City Council that a high priority needs to be put on updating and training on Standard Operating Procedures and the managers be held more accountable for proper training and implementation.  Adherence to SOPs should be a matter covered in annual employee performance reviews.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:05 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted 11.15.13
3:00 p.m.
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